From: Pam Burrell

Date: August 28, 2019 at 10:53:08 AM EDT

Windsor to live in not the beautiful Town of Tecumseh.

## Subject: Regarding Old Victoria school property development on Dillon (proposal by Briday)

We live at 278 St. PIerre Street. Our neighborhood will be extremely negatively affected by this Briday proposal if it goes through as it is stated.

We moved from the county 5 years ago. WE chose this neighborhood to live in because of the quiet, peacefulness of it. WE loved the feeling here & the convenience of living in Tecumseh but being in an area that is like the county.

WE are so very against this proposal that the developer Briday has produced. It will ruin our neighborhood, the safety, the peacefulness & beauty of this neighborhood and all of my neighbors that we have talked to feel the same.way. WE DO NOT WANT THIS TYPE OF DEVELOPMENT IN OUR NEIGHBORHOOD!!!!!!!!! IT DOES NOT FIT OUR NEIGHBORHOOD. WE are concerned for the extra traffic and the safety of our children and grandchildren,our house values, & the whole look & feeling of our neighborhood. We do not want to be another Villages of Riverside with the look, the overcrowding, the negative stigma & all the other negative factors that go along with it. If we wanted that we would have chosen

We understand that Tecumseh's official plan does NOT allow for this proposal. WE WANT OUR OFFICIAL PLAN followed & this area MUST remain an R-1 zoning. We are against rezoning because it does not fit our neighborhood. We do not want the overcrowding, the congestion, the traffic and the decline of our neighborhood that this proposal will do.

As an alternative, an option like Carmelita Court , located by the old St,. Anne's high school property, would be an acceptable alternative . It is suitable for seniors, it looks beautiful , it isn't overcrowded, It would compliment our neighborhood.& that development was approved by our council at an earlier date. Even our mayor lives there.....

Please listen to our voices. WE DO NOT WANT THIS CURRENT BRIDAY PROPOSAL IN OUR NEIGHBORHOOD!!!!WE DO NOT WANT THIS AREA REZONED. WE WANT OUR OFFICIAL PLAN FOLLOWED!!!!!!

Thank you for your time... We WILL be seeing you on Sept 10 at 5pm. Sincerely Rob & Pam Burrell